
Project Update: August 2013 
 
This is the third report on the project. The third field trip (7 days) was done in Ulcinj, Ada 
Bojana and Sasko Lake. 
 
The final field work was supposed to take place in September 2013 but was rescheduled for 
August 2013 due to the obligations of the project team in September.  
 
We visited Sasko Lake and 10 ponds near Velika Plaza (Ulcinj) and Ada Bojana. We found 
Balkan terrapin at two ponds only, probably due to the high daytime temperatures. Current 
threat to this species in Ulcinj is illegal dumping of solid waste. Participation in the workshop 
took a representative of Serbian Herpetological Society.  
 
At the first photo you can see the observation of potential habitat, the other shows part of 
the Sasko Lake (also potential habitat). 
 
We created the web site of our organisation: 
 
http://www.drustvoekologa.me/en/blog/the-project-for-protection-of-balkan-terrapin-in-
montenegro 
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